LWA Modern Slavery and Human Trafficking Statement – 2025
This statement sets out LWA’s measures to identify all potential modern slavery risks related to its business and to put in place steps that are aimed at ensuring that there is no slavery or human trafficking in its own business or its supply chains. This statement relates to actions and activities during the financial year 1st April 2025 to 31st March 2026 to meet the requirements of Section 54 of the Modern Slavery Act 2015.
As a small voluntary sector organisation, LWA does not meet the thresholds set in the Modern Slavery Act 2015 which would require us to produce and publish a Modern Slavery statement, in that we are not a commercial organisation with a turnover of £36m or more. Nevertheless, we are committed to best practice and have a zero-tolerance approach to any form of non-ethical practice, including slavery and human trafficking.
Countries of operation and supply
LWA only operates within the United Kingdom. Due to the nature of the charity’s business, the risk of slavery and human trafficking is considered low, however we remain vigilant to any potential risks.
Relevant Policies and Procedures
The charity has the following policies in place to support its commitment to identifying and preventing slavery and human trafficking in its operations:
• Whistleblowing Policy and Procedure
The charity encourages all its workers and other partners to report any concerns related to the direct activities, or the supply chains, of the organisation. This includes any circumstances that may give rise to an enhanced risk of slavery or human trafficking. The charity’s Whistleblowing Policy and Procedure is designed to make it easy for workers to make disclosures, without fear of retaliation. 
• Appropriate Professional Boundaries
The charity’s Appropriate Professional Boundaries Policy makes clear to employees the actions and behaviour expected of them when representing the organisation. LWA strives to maintain the highest standards of employee conduct and ethical behaviour. Any breaches are investigated, and action taken as necessary. The policy details procedures on the receipt of Gifts and Hospitality.
• Recruitment
The charity’s recruitment processes are transparent and reviewed. They include robust procedures for vetting new employees, which ensures they are able to confirm their identities and qualifications, and they are paid directly into an appropriate, personal bank account. To comply with the Asylum, Immigration and Nationality Act 2006, all prospective employees are asked to supply evidence of their eligibility to work in the UK. References are also requested and followed up.
• Pay
All employees are paid fairly and equitably.  We benchmark salaries against similar local and national charities.  All staff are paid above the Living Wage.  LWA offers a range of unpaid placements; these are all voluntary with no compulsory expectations.
• Expectations of Suppliers
As a small organisation LWA does not have any sub-contractors.  Almost all of our day-to-day contracts are with small, local or UK based organisations.  Currently, our only contract with a multi-national company is for our mobile phone contracts.  These are current with the company, Three, who publish their own Modern Slavery statement and express their commitment to ethical practice.
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